MINUTES – September 12, 2011
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, September 12, 2011 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Jeff Tate, Denny Fetzer, Joe Riffle, and Stephanie Rizor. Village Administrator Keith Kruse, Chief Roy Whitehead, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Deb Wallace of The Press, Karen Schepman, Rodney Chesnutt, and Terry Jacobs. Council member Judy Karchner was absent. 
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting, Finance Committee, and Public Safety Committee meetings on August 22 were approved as presented.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION- Terry Jacobs presented photos of his property on Findlay Road showing drainage issues. Mr. Jacobs would like to add a garage, but cannot at this time due to the drainage. Mr. Jacobs feels the issues can be resolved by changing the sewer project plan for areas of Findlay Road. Kruse will consult with Poggemeyer and report on the matter at the next meeting.
Rodney Chesnutt thanked Kruse and Kris Gerwin for their help when the power lines and telephone lines were down a couple of weeks ago. 
CORRESPONDENCE- Mayor Harman read a card of thanks from the Runion Family for the wreath given for the funeral of Eleanor Runion.
Mayor Harman reported Martin Marietta has donated $1,500.00 to the Village from their Gifts and Grants Program.
OLD BUSINESS- Runion reported for Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles that Del’s has complied with the request to remove the smoke stack from the rear of the building.
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported the committee met on August 22 to review employee evaluations. The 2011 wage/bonus schedule is attached. The 10% employee share of Chief Whitehead’s pension will be picked up by the Village beginning with the first pay in October.  A two (2) year wage freeze for Whitehead will be implemented. 

Riffle made a motion to accept the 2011 wage/bonus schedule, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tate, Fetzer, and Tracy. Nays-None. Abstain-Rizor. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner – No report, absent. 
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No report. Rizor thanked Mayor Harman for helping organize a ceremony on Sunday, September 11 to remember the tragic events of 10 years ago. The flags at Busdiecker Park were lowered by our police and fire departments, and a proclamation was read by Mayor Harman.
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1526 in the amount of $29,254.03, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  
Tracy reported the committee discussed The Ohio Plan Liability Insurance renewal. The 3 new wells were added to the policy, along with extensive equipment additions and deletions. Tracy made a motion to renew The Ohio Plan provided by The Hylant Group for an annual premium of $18,543.00, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.  
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer – No report.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Keith Kruse reported:
· Project Update:
· Well Field Expansion: Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG) is working on the gas line regulator issue, and SCADA.( Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition)
· Sewer Separation: North side of Rt. 20 restoration has begun.
· Utilities Building Expansion: Opening has been cut to join the buildings, internal wiring is complete, and dry walling will begin next week. 
· Other:

· AMP Fremont Energy Center will have a ribbon cutting ceremony on September 27.
· Kruse requested permission to attend the annual AMP conference in Columbus from October 24-27. Rizor made a motion to allow Kruse to attend the AMP conference from October 24-27, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Rizor, Fetzer, Riffle, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
· Yellow jackets were found in the basement of the Library. Ernie’s Pest Control was called to remove them, and in doing so discovered termites. Ernie’s offered a quote of $2,500.00 to exterminate the termites. Council requested additional quotes be obtained.
· Started interviews for the meter reader position. 
POLICE DEPARTMENT- Chief Whitehead presented the monthly activity report for August.(attached).
Chief Whitehead reported he conducted interviews for the crossing guard position last week. Chief Whitehead recommended Amy Stonerock for the position. The position is paid on the last pay of every month from September through May. The set salary is $2,577.50. Tracy made a motion to hire Stonerock as crossing guard at a salary of $2,577.50, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas, Tracy, Fetzer, Riffle, Rizor, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Chief Whitehead requested permission to advertise for sealed bids for the 2005 Ford Expedition. This would be instead of using the vehicle as a trade in. Chief Whitehead feels that sealed bids would yield a higher return on the vehicle. Fetzer made a motion to allow the advertisement for sealed bids of the 2005 Ford Expedition, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Fetzer, Rizor, Riffle, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Resolution for Council’s consideration:

RESOLUTION #24-2011 - AUTHORIZING THE TAX RATES LEVIED AND APPROVED BY THE BUDGET COMMISSION Riffle made a motion to adopt Resolution #24-2011, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
The gas aggregate renewal was discussed. Council requested additional information from Volunteer Energy by the next regular meeting.
NEW BUSINESS- None.
MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Harman reported that John Hegemier has purchased the Ohio Lime building on Main Street. He will only remove the west part of the building. The other portion of the building is for sale or lease.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:55pm.
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